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In 1984 the headquarters of Girl Scouts of Japan was opened. It took many 
years of fund - raising by members. The headquarters is located in a quiet 
residential area in Shibuya, the center of Tokyo and has an office, meeting
rooms, training rooms, and a library.  　
Many Girl Scouts visit the Girl Scout House 
from all over Japan and meet Girl Scouts 
from other councils.

Togakushi Girl Scout Center is located at the bottom of Togakushi Mountain in 
Nagano, about 1 hour from JR Nagano Station by bus via Togakushi Bird Line. 
It was rebuilt to commemorate the 80th anniversary of Girl Scouting in Japan 
and reopened on August 1st, 2000. Many Girl Scouts gather from all over the 
country and enjoy various activities such as campfire, observation on plants
and stars, etc. Also Girl Scouts of Japan 
organizes international camps there and Girl 
Scouts can enjoy cultural exchanges with 
their counterparts from all over the world.
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